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  1 - CALL TO ORDER - WELCOMING REMARKS FROM THE CHAIR

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by CCF Chairperson Emma Sutton.  Board members Cyndee Bogard, James Easterday, Danielle Fugere, Dean Kelch, Erin Mullen-Brosnan, and Robert Muzinich were present.  Also present was Office Secretary Jeanne Owens.  Interested citizens in attendance were:  Norma Clerici, Mike Kirker, Traci Larson, Scott Lawton, Susan McCole, Linda Nolan, Dan Robertson, Derek Santos, Terry Santos, Diane Stewart, Ron Wilson 
2 - PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

Dan Robertson reported the Port Costa Conservation Society would be sponsoring a month-long art show during May. The event begins with an artist’s reception which will be open to the public on Saturday, May 7th from 3:00 to 5:00 pm. The gallery will then be open on weekends in May from noon to around 4:00 or 5:00 pm. The show will close on Sunday, May 29th. 
3 – PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Danielle Fugere reported that the Fenceline committee met with ConocoPhillips, and that they are making progress.  
4 – ROCC UPDATE

There was no ROCC update. 
6 – FUNDRAISING ASSISTANCE APPROVAL AND PREAPPROVAL

Erin Mullen-Brosnan made a motion to approve the following fundraising assistance deposits.  Robert Muzinich seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
Organization:
Carquinez Middle School Basketball
Event:

Basketball Shoot-Off
Amount:
$1,178.58
          

Organization:
John Swett Band Boosters    
          

Event:

Crab Feed
Amount:
$8,019.74
The John Swett Athletic Boosters are requesting that they be placed on the fundraising calendar for their June Golf Tournament.  Danielle Fugere made a motion to approve the John Swett Athletic Boosters for the June fundraising calendar.  Cyndee Bogard seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  

The Carquinez 8th Grade Class is requesting that they be placed on the fundraising calendar for their June 8th Grade Promotion Party Fundraiser.  Dean Kelch made a motion to approve the Carquinez 8th Grade Class for the June fundraising calendar.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  

5 – ORAL GRANT PRESENTATIONS

Crockett Recreation Department – Ron Wilson

The Crockett Recreation Department is requesting $7,550 to be used to fund free community entertainment (summer concert series and music for the Oktoberfest).

Crockett Chamber of Commerce – Gloria Perez
The Crockett Chamber of Commerce is requesting $11,175 to be used to fund special events for 2011: the July Sugar Town Festival and Street Fair and the September Aldo Ray Film Festival.  After the Board reviewed the project budget for the event, the Board requested that the Chamber improve their budget and resubmit it prior to the next meeting.
Port Costa Conservation Society – Dee Stewart
The Port Costa Conservation Society is requesting $4,779 to be used to fund a Centennial Celebration for the 100 year old Port Costa School.

Crockett Boy Scouts – Derek Santos
The Crockett Boy Scouts is requesting $2,163.07 to be used to fund an Eagle Scout Project to replace the Alexander Park retaining wall.
Crockett Community Services District – Michael Kirker
The Crockett Community Services District is requesting $21,312.92 to be used to purchase replacement pumps and the re-functioning of the Process Logic Analyzers in Port Costa.
7 – WEBSITE/SOCIAL NETWORKING
The ad hoc committee to discuss our website has not had an opportunity to meet.  Jeanne Owens reported that the website needs updating.
11 - TREASURER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

Erin Mullen-Brosnan presented the Treasurer’s report for April.  Net income for April was $2,243.30, expenses were $3,663.43 and distributions were $2,800.  Total Liabilities & Equity was $4,606,490.72.  Robert Muzinich made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  James Easterday seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

12 - SECRETARY’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Cyndee Bogard reported on correspondence received in April.  Cyndee also presented minutes from the April Board meeting.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan made a motion to approve the Secretary’s report and April minutes.  Danielle Fugere seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

13 – COMMITTEE REPORTS

Project Funding Committee:  Emma Sutton reported that the Project Funding Committee had met to review final reports and FRA deposits.   
Community Outreach:  Cyndee Bogard reported that the newsletter is almost ready.  The committee decided to print the newsletter in house on an as needed basis, thus reducing the number of wasted newsletters.  
14 – FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Discuss and Determine grant package; website/social networking
15 – BOARD AND PUBLIC COMMENT

Norma Clerici commended the Board for putting money into the endowment, and asked that the Board be selective when making grants
 16– ADJOURNMENT TO June 2, 2011.

Emma Sutton adjourned the meeting at 9:00 PM until June 2, 2011.  Meeting will be held at the Port Costa School.
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Owens

Office Secretary
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